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Please check our website for new updates and information. 

 

 
The following “Dallastown Community Connection” is published with YOU in mind.  Please take a minute or two to 
read and absorb the information contained in this newsletter.  It is full of informative, useful information. 

 
“We hope you enjoy!” 

“May you see sunshine where others see shadows, and opportunities where others see obstacles.” 

Author― Unknown 

 

 

 

         

 
 

Frequently Used Phone Numbers 
 

Dallastown Borough 244-6626 
Trash Collection Company:   
 Penn Waste 767-4456 
Tax Collector:    
 Linda Shaub 244-3885 
Dallastown Fire Company 246-1629 
Dallastown-Yoe Water Authority 244-6626 
Dallastown Post Office 244-2555 
District Magistrate:  2756 S. Queen St  
 Scott Laird 747-5100 
American Legion 244-8028 
Voter Registration 771-9604 
Dallastown Area High School 244-4021 
Dallastown Elementary 244-3785 
Emergency Management Coordinator 
 Yvonne Schrum 244-6626 
Animal Control Officer:  
 Michellee Klugh 916-1413 
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From the Desk of  

Mayor Meyers………… 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Dallastown citizens, 

I hope you are well and have not fallen ill from the Covid virus. There is also the snow which is more than we 

have seen in many years. I am thankful that spring is just around the corner, and that hopefully nicer weather 

can't be too far behind.  

As of right now, it is hard to say what the spring and summer will be like, but we can hope we will be back to 

normal soon.  

2020 has not been a good year for many of us and so we have to look up to a better year ahead.  

 

Finally, please remember all of the safety hints, one of them being to lock your car overnight.  Also, do not 

leave valuables in your vehicle, and report any suspicious persons to the police. I hope to see many of you 

around town and I wish you all the best for the coming season! 

 

 

 

Mayor Terry L. Meyers, Sr.   

 



DATES TO REMEMBER………………… 
 

               Office Closed - Good Friday          April 2nd       
               Easter Egg Hunt – American Legion               April 3rd        
                Easter             April 4th   
                                                          National Day of Prayer     May 6th       
                  Mother’s Day                  May 9th    

Primary Elections    May 18th  
                   Office Closed, Memorial Day                  May 31st    

                   Memorial Day Parade - American Legion                May 31st  
                   Free Yard Sale                 June 4th & 5th     
                   Summer begins                 June 20th  
                  Father’s Day                  June 20th      

                   Office Closed For - Independence Day                July 5th  
                  Annual National Night Out Against Crime     August 3rd      

                  Dallastown Carnival                August 17th–21st   
                  Free Yard Sale                September 3rd & 4th       
                  Office Closed - Labor Day                September 6th    
                  Autumn Begins        September 22nd   

General Elections    November 2nd  

 
DALLASTOWN BOROUGH MEETING CALENDAR 

All meetings will be held at the Borough Hall, 175 E. Broad St., Dallastown at 7:00 PM and are open to the public. 
*Historical Society meetings are at 118 E. Main St. 

 

                                                                
 

                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Penn Waste Holiday Collection Schedule… 

 

Holidays observed by Penn Waste, trash collection (trash, recycle and bulk pick up) will be shifted a day.  Any 
questions, please call Penn Waste at (717) 767-4456. 

 

Memorial Day:  Monday pick up shifts to Tuesday and Thursday pick up shifts to Friday.   
Labor Day: Monday pick up shifts to Tuesday and Thursday pick up shifts to Friday. 
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BOROUGH NEWS………………………………… 
FLUSHING:  The Dallastown-Yoe Water 
Authority will begin flushing hydrants on April 
19th.  Please be aware that some discoloration 

of the water may occur, and you may be without water 
for short periods of time during the flushing procedure.  
Make sure your water is not discolored before doing 
laundry. 
 
STREET SWEEPING:  Borough Maintenance will be 

starting the street sweeping on Monday, April 
5th and should be finishing by Wednesday, 
April 14th depending on the weather.  Please 

have your sidewalks cleaned before street sweeping 
begins.  Thank you! 

 
POTHOLES:  
With the harsh winter 
that we’ve had, it’s 
almost a guarantee that there will be potholes throughout 
the Borough.  If you happen to discover any that 
Borough Maintenance has not, please contact the 
Borough Office at 244-6626.   
Thanks so much for your help! 
 

STREET LIGHTS: 
If you happen to see a street light that is out 
or not functioning properly, please contact 
the Borough Office.  We are not always 
around at night to see the problems first-

hand, so any help would be greatly appreciated. 
 
 
TAX COLLECTOR: 
Linda Shaub, the Dallastown Borough 
Tax Collector will be at the Borough 
Office on Wednesday, April 14th from 
10:00 am to 2:00 pm and Thursday,  
April 15th from noon to 2:00 pm.  She will be located in 
the Council Room to the rear of the building.  Please 
enter thru the double glass doors on the side of the 
building.  

 
PET OWNERS:  When walking your pets, 
please be responsible and clean up after 
them.  Thank you! 
 
 
 
RENTAL UNITS:  All residential rental units must be 
registered and inspected by the Borough. 

VEHICLES: All vehicles parked outside of an 
enclosed structure (garage) shall be current 
with both inspection & registration, shall not 

have flat tires or be dismantled and must be operable. 
 
 
POOLS: All Pools (temporary or permanent) capable of 

holding 24 inches of water or more must 
meet the building code regulations of 

Dallastown Borough.  Please fill out the building permit 
application prior to setting up your pool. 
 
TREES & SHRUBS OVERHANGING THE 
STREETS & SIDEWALKS: 
Trees that are overhanging streets & 
sidewalks should be trimmed up about 
15 feet.  Bushes & shrubs growing out 
into the streets & sidewalks should be trimmed away 
from the right-of-way. 
 
 
GRASS GROWING IN THE CURBS & 
SIDEWALKS: 

The sidewalks adjacent to your property are 
yours to maintain.  Grass & weeds are to be 
removed from curbing & sidewalks, 
including where the curb joins the street, 

and around utility poles & traffic signs. 
Help Dallastown Borough keep its small-town charm by 
removing the weeds from your sidewalks.  Kindly 
refrain from discharging grass clippings into the streets 
or on the sidewalks. 
 
GRASS GROWING IN EXCESS OF 8 INCHES ON 
YOUR PROPERTY: 
Grass & other vegetation shall be 
maintained to a height of no more 
than 8 inches on your property.  
Poison ivy and other nuisance 
“weeds” shall be removed as well. 
 

If your property falls into a non-compliance state, a 
violation letter will be sent by certified mail to the owner 
or tenants who reside on the property.  If the nuisances 
still exist, a non-traffic citation will be issued each day 
the property is in non-compliance.  

YARD SALE PERMIT: A permit is required, per 
Dallastown Borough Ordinance. You may 
stop into the Borough office at 175 E. Broad 
St. to purchase a permit, the cost is $10.00. 



ACCEPTABLE MATERIALS    
The following items ARE recyclable.  

Aluminum & Steel Cans   
Glass Bottles & Jars 
Plastic Bottles & Jugs  
Cardboard (Dry & Flattened No Food Contact) 
Newspaper (Clean & Dry No Food Contact)  
Cartons  

If you have any questions about acceptable materials or would like to learn more about increasing the amount of materials 

you are recycling, call the Penn Waste Customer Service team at (717) 767-4456.  

UNACCEPTABLE MATERIALS 
The following items are NOT recyclable.  

Food-Soiled Materials 
Needles and Medical Waste  
Broken Glass 
Windows, Mirrors, Ceramics 
Drinking Glasses  
Aluminum Foil  
Scrap Metal  
Plastic Tableware (Knives, Forks, etc.) 
Plastic Bags (Including Grocery Bags) 
Light Bulbs 
Solvents, Oil and/or Chemical Containers 
Soaked and/or Wet Papers or Cardboard 
Waxy Cardboard 
Plastic Food Wrappers 
Used Paper Towels or Tissues 
Christmas Lights 
Hoses 
Propane Tanks 
Shredded Paper 
 

Penn Waste would like to issue a reminder to residents in south central Pennsylvania 

that pool chemicals should NOT be disposed of in your curbside trash and recycling bins. Pool 

chemicals are considered hazardous waste and need to be disposed of properly. 

The Solution 
Here are several options for getting rid of pool chemicals:  

 Take them to a facility that handles hazardous waste. Make sure you check with your local solid waste 
authority to see if they accept pool chemicals prior to arriving. 

 York County Solid Waste Authority   

 Check with the pool store you originally bought them from to see if they have a disposal method. 

 Donate them to a community pool or your neighbors who have pools. 

 Shock your pool by dumping the left over pool chemicals in before you close it for the season. 

We appreciate your help in keeping our team members safe! 

 



What is Stormwater 
Runoff, and Why is it 

Important? 

Stormwater runoff is rain or snowmelt that flows over 
the ground and into the Borough’s stormwater system 
or directly into creeks and streams. 

As this runoff flows, it can pick up and transport harmful 
pollutants such as oils and greases, heavy metals, 
pesticides, fertilizers, trash and debris, sediment, and 
animal wastes. 

  

 

 

 

 

Our storm drains do not connect to water 
treatment facilities, but rather drain 
untreated into local waterways.    

Pollutants are carried along with 
stormwater runoff into our creeks, 
streams, and the Chesapeake Bay. 

As a result, contaminated stormwater runoff is a major 
source of pollution to our local waterways. Excessive 
contamination of runoff causes sedimentation of our 
streams, water quality degradation, and unhealthy 
water conditions for humans and wildlife. 

Dallastown Borough’s Stormwater 
System and Stormwater 
Management Program: 

Dallastown Borough has a Municipal Separate Storm 
Sewer System (MS4). This means that stormwater and 
sanitary sewage are completely separated. 

The Borough’s stormwater conveyance system is made 
up of storm drains, curbs, gutters, ditches, man-made 
channels, and streams that are connected by a network 
of underground pipes.  

Since our stormwater system drains to surface 
waters, Dallastown Borough is required to develop a 
stormwater management program.  There are six key 
elements of the stormwater management program; the 
key elements are addressed through the development 
and implementation of best management practices 
(BMPs) and will lead to water quality improvements 
through the reduction of pollutants to the maximum 
extent practicable.  

 

 

 

 

http://www.charlottesville.org/Modules/ShowDocument.aspx?documentid=302
http://www.charlottesville.org/Modules/ShowDocument.aspx?documentid=302


Avoiding Stormwater Pollution - 
Garden Activities  

Landscape design – Use native plants, 

which are already adjusted to regional 
climactic conditions, require less irrigation 

and fertilizer, and are more disease resistant. Consider 
ground cover in place of some lawn or turf areas, as 
they require less maintenance and water than lawns.  

Fertilizer Use - The reduction or 

elimination of fertilizer use is 
encouraged; if you must use fertilizers 
apply them sparingly and consider 
non-toxic options such as composted organic material. 
Also, only apply fertilizer in the fall, when it will 
promote root growth and a healthier lawn and garden. 
Remember that fertilizer can get washed away when it 
rains and enter the stormwater system, adding 
excessive and harmful nutrients into local creeks and 
streams 

Use Mulch – Using mulches in your 

landscaping and gardening helps to retain 
water, reduce weed growth, prevent 

erosion and runoff, and improve the soil for plant 
growth.  

Irrigate Efficiently - Much of the 

water that is applied to lawns and 
gardens is not absorbed by the 
vegetation. When water is applied too quickly, it is lost 
as runoff along with the top layers of soil. To prevent 
this, it is important to use low-volume watering 
approaches such as drip-type systems. In addition, 
watering should only occur in the early morning or 
evening, when temperatures are lower and less water 
evaporates. 

 

Pesticide Use - Like fertilizers, pesticides 

should be used on lawns and gardens only when 
absolutely necessary. Pesticide use can be 

avoided entirely by selecting hearty plants that are 
native to the area and by keeping them healthy. It is 
also important to identify any potential pests to 
determine if they are truly harmful to the plant. If it is 
necessary to use chemical pesticides, the least toxic 
pesticide that targets the specific pest in question 
should be chosen and instructions should be followed 
carefully.  

Pet Waste Management - When walking 

your pet, please remember to pick up their waste 

and dispose of it properly. Bagging the waste and 

throwing it away is the best disposal method. 

Leaving pet waste on the ground increases public health risks 

by allowing harmful bacteria and excess nutrients to wash into 

the storm drain and eventually into local water bodies.  

Trash Management - When trash is not properly 

disposed of, litter enters the stormwater 

system.  This eventually enters our 

waterways, increasing the risk of flooding by 

clogging up storm drains and pipes and posing 

a threat to wildlife and human health. Practice waste reduction 

to limit the amount of trash you generate by reusing materials, 

buying products with less packaging, and throwing less away. 

You can also participate in recycling programs to reduce the 

quantity of waste being disposed of in landfills and substitute 

used materials for virgin materials, thereby reducing the 

demand for natural resources.   

Household Hazardous Waste - That 

cabinet of cleaners and chemicals under the sink 

may contain hazardous substances. Hazardous 

materials exist in our homes in many seemingly 

innocent forms such as paints and stains, cleansers and 

polishes, motor oil and antifreeze, and pesticides and 

herbicides, to name only a few. Typically, these products have 

the words "Danger", "Warning" or "Caution" on the label. 

These words are signals that you should be careful when using 

and disposing of these products. 

Dangerous reactions are possible when hazardous materials 

are combined, so never mix used motor oil, antifreeze, 

gasoline, paint, paint thinner, pesticides, solvents or other 

potentially hazardous liquids together. We urge everyone to 

protect the environment and never pour these items onto the 

ground or down a storm sewer.  Just think, one quart of oil 

can contaminate 250,000 gallons of water! Hazardous material 

should also be segregated from your daily solid waste stream 

and stored safely pending proper disposal. For more 

information on how to properly dispose of these hazardous 

materials please visit PennWaste.com or DEP.com. 

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://previews.123rf.com/images/jelen80/jelen801302/jelen80130200003/18075495-Plan-of-garden-with-plant-symbols-Stock-Vector-design-landscaping-garden.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.123rf.com/stock-photo/landscape_design.html&h=1117&w=1300&tbnid=3aGj5sRuaoXRrM:&zoom=1&docid=4mbIjxKfnUekMM&ei=crABVbXaKM3TgwTzr4GAAg&tbm=isch&ved=0CEEQMygaMBo
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://images.clipart.com/thm/thm14/CL/3D/041906_1/fertilizer_bag_in_grass_pt_res.thm.jpg&imgrefurl=http://schools-demo.clipart.com/search/index?q%3Dlabel%26a%3Dd&h=117&w=128&tbnid=oQopNgx9DuSLpM:&zoom=1&docid=pQ1kyRW9_8QqvM&ei=3rABVar5CMmlgwSwtoGQCg&tbm=isch&ved=0CDoQMygJMAk
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http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/irrigation-20clipart&ei=67IBVc-1Isa6ggTCioDYDw&bvm=bv.87920726,d.eXY&psig=AFQjCNFzCCsMut8_5188FN_qCmESxjddHg&ust=1426261064987814
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://beta3.clker.com/cliparts/0/8/e/e/1206572406920045512johnny_automatic_NPS_map_pictographs_part_43.svg.med.png&imgrefurl=http://pixshark.com/throwing-trash-clipart.htm&h=300&w=300&tbnid=pYsaLXNBZACp5M:&zoom=1&docid=p8Tb1X3BbKJscM&ei=VcYBVZajN47lsASFoICoAg&tbm=isch&ved=0CD0QMygZMBk
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EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT NEWS………… 
 
 

 

As we begin the year 2021, let’s continue to help all of those in the Borough and our community to keep Dallastown safe.  

Remember to report any issues you may come upon and report it to the Borough.  No matter how large, our Borough staff 

will inspect your siting and assure that it will be corrected. 

 

 

As your Emergency Management Coordinator, I look forward to continuously working with our Borough Manager and all 

the staff on providing Emergency Operation Plans to prepare our Community in case a disaster occurs.   

 

 

If any of you are interested in volunteering and being part of Dallastown Borough’s Emergency Management team, please 

contact me.  Training would be required.  Also, if anyone, such as churches, daycare staff, group homes for special needs 

or nursing home staff who would like help with your emergency operations plans, or any other training to provide support 

on how to utilize your resources and efforts. I will gladly set up a training session, please contact the Borough Office at 

(244-6626).  Unsure of what’s required, I’ll let you know when a training session is scheduled. 

 

 

Please check on you neighbors who may be elderly, disabled or just live alone.  They may need our help not only in the 

winter, but throughout the year.  

 

 

For everyone, don’t forget your Families “Go Bag” or your Pets “Go Bag”.  There is community residential support 

available to help with home evacuation plans, and as well as getting your “Go Bags” prepared. You can check out www. 

Ready.gov for additional preparedness support.  

 

 

 

 May everyone in Dallastown and the surrounding communities be blessed with a wonderful year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yvonne Schrum 

EMA Coordinator Dallastown Borough 

Contact: 244-6626 

devotion14@comcast.net 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

THINKING SPRING/SUMMER 
As the summer 

approaches, bringing 

storms and possible 

power outages with 

it, it is a good idea to 

have a “Go Bag” on 

hand if needed.  You 

never know when a 

storm might hit, 

causing you to seek shelter at one of our shelter 

locations, such as the Borough Building or Fire Hall.   
 

 

 

 

Here’s a list of items for your “Go Bag”: 
 

 Battery or Solar Flashlight 

 Light Sticks 

 Radio (Battery or Solar) 

 Batteries 

 Whistle 

 Cell Phone with Solar Charger 

 Poncho 

 Emergency Blanket 

 Fire Starter 

 50’ Para Cord or Para Cord Survival Bracelet 

 Dust Mask 

 Pocket Knife 

 Emergency Cash (Small Denominations) 

 Sturdy Shoes/Change of Clothes/Warm Hat 

 Local Map 

 Water & Food (MREs) 

 First Aid Kit 

 Permanent Marker/Paper/Write in Rain Tape 

 Photos of Family Members & Pets (for ID) 

 List of Emergency Contact Numbers 

 List of Allergies (Drug & Food) 

 Health Insurance & ID Cards 

 Eye Glasses/Hearing Aid/Vital Personal Item 

 Prescription Medications 

 Toothbrush & Toothpaste 

 Extra Keys to House & Vehicles 

 Any Special-Needs Items 

(Children/Seniors/Disabled) 

 

 

 

Don’t forget to also make a “Go Bag” for your pets! 

 

Build a Kit for Your Pet 

Just as you do with your family’s emergency supply kit, 

think first about the basics for survival, such as food and 

water. Have two kits, one larger kit if you are sheltering 

in place and one lightweight version for if you need to 

evacuate.  Review your kits regularly to ensure that their 

contents, especially foods and medicines, are fresh. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here’s a list of items for your “Pet Go Bag”: 

 

 Keep several day’s supply of food in an airtight, 

waterproof container.  

 Store a water bowl and several days of water.  

 Keep an extra supply of the medicine your pet 

takes on a regular basis in a waterproof 

container.  

 Talk to your veterinarian about what is most 

appropriate for your pet’s emergency medical 

needs.  

 Include a backup leash, collar and ID tag. Have 

copies of your pet’s registration information and 

other relevant documents in a waterproof 

container and available electronically.  

 Traveling bag, crate or sturdy carrier, ideally one 

for each pet.  

 Pet conditioner and other items, in case your pet 

needs some cleaning up.  

 Include pet litter and litter box (if appropriate), 

newspapers, paper towels, plastic trash bags and 

household chlorine bleach to provide for your 

pet’s sanitation needs.  

 If you become separated from your pet during an 

emergency, a picture of you and your pet 

together will help document ownership and 

allow others to assist you in identifying your pet. 

 Put favorite toys, treats or bedding in your kit. 

Familiar items can help reduce stress for your 

pet.    

 

 

 

 



 

NEW SOUTHERN AREA FIRE AND 

EMERGENCY RESCUE ORGANIZED New 

Organization Formed to Improve Community Public 

Safety Services Dallastown, PA – Representatives from 

two volunteer fire-rescue companies that serve 

Dallastown and Yoe Boroughs and parts of York and 

Windsor Townships in York County jointly announced 

today that they are starting a new chapter in their history. 

The new Southern Area Fire and Emergency Rescue, 

also known as SAFER York, was formed to improve 

public safety services and create a stronger volunteer 

fire-rescue service to serve these municipalities and 

surrounding communities. "When this group of 

dedicated public servants looked at all the options 

available to improve the volunteer fire-rescue service 

from the community’s perspective, it was decided that a 

merger of Rescue Fire Company No. 1 Dallastown and 

Yoe Fire Company was the best path forward for the 

residents, businesses, and visitors to the area," Ron 

Miller, Chairman of the merger steering committee said. 

Barry Myers, a life member and President of the Yoe 

Fire Company, agreed that there were several reasons to 

complete the merger. "We see how many volunteer Fire-

Rescue and EMS organizations are struggling today 

across Pennsylvania and the country trying to maintain 

manpower, be fiscally responsible and provide top-notch 

service. Instead of waiting until both organizations were 

struggling, the merger allows us to begin the next 

chapter in the history of these two fire companies 

stronger than ever before,” he stated. Matt Shields, Fire 

Chief of Rescue Fire Company No. 1 agreed, “Being 

proactive will help us sustain the volunteer fire-rescue 

service for many more years.” “Both Rescue Fire 

Company No. 1 and Yoe Fire Company have proud 

traditions and history. It is important to remember where 

we came from, acknowledge where we are today, and 

recognize where we need to get to in the future,” said 

Tyler Boyce, President of Rescue Fire Company No. 1. 

“By adopting the day-to-day name of SAFER York, it 

connects the newly merged firerescue company directly 

to our communities” stated Yoe Fire Company Fire 

Chief Rick Searle. The new Southern Area Fire and 

Emergency Rescue will have approximately 75 active 

volunteer members operating out of two fire stations, 

one in Dallastown Borough and one in Yoe Borough, 

respond to over 1000 calls for service a year, and will 

protect the same coverage areas focusing on providing 

service to Dallastown Borough, Yoe Borough, parts of 

York and Windsor Townships, and surrounding 

communities. 

SOUTHERN AREA FIRE 

EMERGENCY RESCUE NEWS… 
50 S. School Place, Dallastown, PA 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

LOOKING FOR A PLACE TO HAVE A 

PARTY OR BANQUET?    
 

Sothern Area Fire Emergency 

Rescue No 13-1 is your place for 

large & small room rentals at 

reasonable prices.  Come see our 

Banquet Hall and Parlor!!   We run a 

full scale Banquet center that can 

provide your banquet needs. 
 

We have small & large rooms to rent. You can rent just 

the room or we can serve your entire banquet needs. 

Variety of menus available – GREAT FOOD 

ALWAYS!!! 
 

Support your local fire company and let us serve you 

dinner as we continue to protect our communities! 
 

For details call Sothern Area Fire Emergency Rescue @ 

(717) 246-1629. If you get the answering machine leave 

a message on the Rental Line!! 

 

BBQ SAFETY TIPS 
 

 All barbeque grills must only 

be used outdoors — using 

grills indoors or in enclosed spaces is not only a fire 

hazard, but it exposes occupants to toxic gasses and 

potential asphyxiation. 

 Always position the grill well away from combustible 

objects. 

 Get your grill cleaned and serviced. Check all 

propane tanks and lines for leaks and damage. 

 Never leave a lit grill unattended. 

 Always use long handled grilling utensils and heat 

resistant oven mitts.  

 Periodically remove grease build-up in catch trays to 

prevent it from igniting. 

 Keep a garden hose nearby, connected and ready for 

use in case of a fire. 



 
The York Area Regional Police Department is utilizing CRIMEWATCH and 
Facebook to assist the department and community with information sharing, 
crime prevention and crime mapping.     
 

Visit our website, https://york.crimewatchpa.com/yorkarearegionalpd, and 
Facebook, https://business.facebook.com/yorkregionalPD/ 
 

COMMUNITY 
The Officers and Staff of YARPD are all members of this community and we have 
therefore shared the difficulties, challenges and unprecedented illnesses 
experienced throughout 2020 and into 2021. To those affected by COVID-19, our 

thoughts are with you, your families, and your friends. To the medical community and all First Responders, we thank 
you for your dedicated service. To everyone in our community who showed support for their local Police, we will 
always be grateful. 
 

CRIMES OF OPPORTUNITY 
 

We are all itching to get out of our homes and offices in an attempt at getting back to “Normal.” The Officers have 
noticed that our local criminals and juveniles without supervision, have already started to get back outside during the 
overnight hours. We have had a significant increase in Thefts from Vehicles and Vehicle Thefts over the past few 
months. The YAPD officers have been very successful in making several arrests related to these crimes but we 
would like to offer some advice to help reduce these crimes in the future. As the weather improves, more criminal 
opportunists will be headed outside. Many of the thefts were from unlocked vehicles, and many of the stolen items 
should never have been left inside. Never leave these items in your vehicle: Firearms, laptops, purses, wallets, 
vehicle and home keys, garage door openers (easy access to your home) and anything of value left in plain sight. 
Please, always lock your doors.  
 

CAMERA REGISTRY 
 

Turn Your Camera into a Crime Fighting Tool. Help us in preventing and solving crime using your security camera. It 
is simple, if an incident occurs near your device, we can identify and quickly request footage that may assist in an 
investigation. It is free, it's safe, and secure- at no time will the police have access to your camera without your 
permission. 

If your device is within the York Area Regional coverage area, please follow our link on CRIMEWATCH. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS OFFICERS 
The Police Department welcomes Cadet Tyler W. Vanwyk to the department. He will be graduating from the 

H.A.C.C Police Academy on March 15, 2021. We will also be celebrating the retirement of Officer James A. Varner. 

He will be completing his 25th year on April 1, 2021. We recently honored 2020 Officer of the Year, Officer Joshua J. 

Crimmel. He had an incredible year and was chosen to receive this award by the Officers of YAPD.  

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

          Cadet Tyler W. Vanwyk    Officer James A. Varner    Officer Joshua J. Crimmel 

 



IN THE BOROUGH & BEYOND………… 
EASTER EGG HUNT 
 

The annual Easter Egg Hunt at the Dallastown 

Community Park is again being hosted by the 

Dallastown American Legion Post #605.  It will be held 

promptly at 11:00 am on 

Saturday, April 3rd.  Face 

masks are required.  
 

 

The children (ages 2-12) 

will be divided into age 

groups and there will be 

“prize eggs & special 

treats”.  

View our calendar of upcoming events @ 

www.dallastownpost605.org 

 

Come join in the fun!!!! 
 

 

 

 

DALLASTOWN 

AMERICAN LEGION 

POST 605 
 57 W. MAIN STREET 

 

The Dallastown American Legion’s annual Memorial 

Day Ceremony will be held on Monday, May 31st.  The 

parade will kick off at 9:00 am at Main & Park Streets., 

proceeding west on Main St. to Union Cemetery where 

the Ceremony will be held.  

View our calendar of upcoming events 

@ www.dallastownpost605.org 
 

 

 
 

 

 

NATIONAL NIGHT 

OUT 
 

National Night Out will be held Tuesday, August 3rd at 

Dallastown Community Park starting at 5:00 pm. Once 

again the park will be filled with fun activities, crime 

prevention information, demonstrations and live 

entertainment.   

YORK REGIONAL EMERGENCY 

MEDICAL SERVICES 
 

Community Centered  

Community Driven 

P.O. Box 485 

Dallastown, Pa. 17313 
 

Our care is Driven and Centered around our 

Community. 
 

Are you a current subscriber with York Regional 

Emergency Medical Services? It covers 12 months for 

$35 an individual or $50 for a household. A subscription 

could save you hundreds of dollars if you were to 

become ill or injured and need to be taken to a local 

hospital.   
 

Rarely do insurance companies, including Medicare, pay 

the entire emergency medical care and transport bill.  By 

becoming a subscriber, we will not bill you for any 

unpaid balance after insurance.  
 

For further information about our subscription program 

contact Darcy @ (717) 246-3679 

admin@yorkregionalems.org or go to our website and 

subscribe. www.yorkregionalems.org 

 

 

 

WILDLIFE CONTROL 
 

It’s that time of year for those pesky 

creatures to be invading our backyards 

again.  If you aren’t a fan of skunks, or 

raccoons or opossums, and would like to 

get rid of them, call Ellis Wildlife Control.  They are a 

reliable, family owned business with over 30 years’ 

experience and are fully licensed in Pennsylvania to 

remove and control wildlife year round.  They even offer 

a senior citizen discount.  Check out their website at 

www.elliswildlifecontrol.com.  There is a whole list of 

wildlife they will help you with.  Ellis Wildlife Control 

is located in Manchester and you can contact them either 

at (717) 266-1712 or 

ewildlifecontrol@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.yorkregionalems.org/
http://www.elliswildlifecontrol.com/
mailto:ewildlifecontrol@gmail.com


DO YOU WANT TO BE TEXTED ALSO?

FIRST NAME:

SWIFTREACH 911 SIGN UP SHEET

EMAIL:

YES  /  NO

TODAYS DATE:

HOW WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE CONTACTED?

(FILL OUT ALL THAT APPLY)

PLEASE WRITE 

CLEARLY

(THANK YOU) 

LAST NAME:

ADDRESS:

HOME PHONE:

CELL PHONE:

 

 

 

 

 
147 S. Charles St., Red Lion, PA 17356 

 

KBL provides free educational opportunities to all.  We 

encourage families to participate in our ongoing reading 

rewards programs such as 1000 Books before Kindergarten, 

Grade One at the Library (GOAL), and Summer Quest.  

We offer children the following regularly scheduled online 

classes, where literature is used to teach the foundations of 

reading & learning. 
 

 Every Tuesday, at 10:00 am we offer Baby-

Toddler Time for those ages birth to 3 years. 
 

 Every Wednesday, at 10:00 am, we offer 

Preschool Storytime for those ages 3-6 years.  
 

 Every Thursday, at 10:00 am, we offer our award-

winning Sensory Storytime co-facilitated with 

trained therapists from Connections Early 

Intervention and Services.  Registration is required 

to attend. 
 

In addition to these regularly scheduled Storytime’s, we 

offer weekly take & make crafts, online LEGO challenges, 

cooking classes, and more!  We also offer programs for 

teens and adults as well.  To see our full schedule, please 

visit us on the web at yorklibraries.org/events.   

 

 

The 

Dallastown 

Historical 

Society 
118 E. Main Street 

Dallastown  

 

The Dallastown Historical Society and Dallastown 

Borough would like to recognize Ean Dudley and Colin 

Loughlin, seniors at Dallastown Area High School, for 

their help with the Dallastown Covid 19 20/20 Insight 

Project. Using their computer skills, they set up a 

Google Sheets format to record community responses. 

They also prepared a comparison of the potential options 

for a Historical Society website, and initial pages for that 

site. Their work on this project provides a set of clear 

instructions of all work completed to serve as a reference 

for DAHS students who follow, to assist the Society in 

future projects. Thank you, Ean and Colin.  

 

 
SWIFT911 is a new way for the borough to contact all of our 

residents and water subscribers at any given time in case of an 

emergency such as water main breaks in your area, snow 

emergencies, hydrant flushing, etc.  We are in the set-up 

process and need your help by providing your contact 

information.  Signing up on SWIFT911 is free, quick and 

easy, plus very helpful for both you and the borough.  You can 

sign up using the borough website (dallastownboro.com) or by 

using the form below.  The forms are also located at the 

Borough Office.  Any questions, please call the Dallastown 

Borough office or email jarod@dallastownboro.com.  

 

Thank You! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jarod@dallastownboro.com


The Dallastown Lions 

Club 

CHICKEN BBQ 

DINNER 
 
On Saturday, June 5th, 2021, the Dallastown Lions Club 

will be ponsoring a chicken barbeque dinner sale.  You 

must pre-order dinners by calling Lion Bob Schmuck at 

(717) 244-5906 or Lion Mike Craley at (717) 880-5052 

before Tuesday, May 25th, 2021.  Orders must be picked 

up at The Dallastown Lion’s Park between the hours of 

12:00 pm and 12:30 pm. 

For only $9.00, the meals include ½ BBQ Chicken, Baked 

Potato, Applesauce, Roll and Butter, and Dessert. 

Proceeds benefit programs for the sight impaired, 

community organizations and the Dallastown Lions Park. 

 

 

WELLSPAN - 

YORK 

HOSPITAL 

MOBILE 

PLAYROOM 

(Zone Chair Lion Theresa A. Craley and Aimee Friedrich, MSN, RN, CPN – 

Pediatric Nurse Manager, WellSpan – York Hospital) 

Pennsylvania Lions Service Foundation and Lions Zone 4-B, 

District 14-C partnered to be able to donate $2,200.00 for 

WellSpan – York Hospital’s Pediatric Department to purchase 

a “Mobile Playroom” for children who are staying with the 

hospital while they are recovering from illness. 

 

Well Span – York Hospital’s Pediatric Department was 

displaced because the hospital needed their room for COVID 

19 patients.  The department had to leave all toys behind and 

locked away.  This new Mobile Playroom will give the 

department the ability to have toys for the ill children during 

their stay at the hospital. 

 

Thanks to the Pennsylvania Service Foundation for their grant 

and the generous contributions from the Dallastown Lions 

Club, Dallastown Leo Club, Jacobus Lions Club, Jacobus 

Lioness Club, New Freedom Lions Club, Shrewsbury Area 

Centennial Lions Club, Susquehannock Leo Club, and the 

Stewartstown Lions Club, this Mobile Playroom can be a 

reality!  Thanks also to Jessica Herrold, Child Life Specialist 

& Reach Out and Read Coordinator and Aimee Friedrich, 

MSN, RN, CPN, Pediatric Nurse Manager, both of WellSpan 

– York Hospital for all of their work toward this amazing 

project! 

 

 

 
 

COMING SOON TO THE 

DALLASTOWN LIONS CLUB 

COMMUNITY PARK 

Last year the Dallastown Lions Club, the Dallastown 

American Legion, Post 605, and the Pennsylvania Lions 

Foundation, completed an amazing project at the Dallastown 

Lions Club Community Park!  A brand-new playground area 

to serve children 2 to 5 years of age was installed in the spring 

with the special needs of handicapped children in mind.  

Handicap access to the playground has been installed along 

with an autism/handicap swing and a sensory station for those 

who are sight impaired or wish to learn braille.  Along with 

this project was the completion of a brand-new regulation 

sized horse-shoe pit for renters and visitors to enjoy. 

 

Now the Dallastown Lions Club, the Dallastown American 

Legion, Post 605, Duncan Weber, who is a boy scout and is 

working on his Eagle Scout Award with his Troup, the 

Dallastown Area Senior High School Leo Club, and the 

Dallastown Area Senior High School MCJROTC cadets and 

leadership will be building a bridge for easier access to our 

nature walking trail. 

 

New benches have been received over the winter through a 

wonderful recycling program with Trex.  Many local non-

profit organizations donated plastic for these benches.  They 

include;  Dallastown Lions Club, Dallastown Area Senior 

High School Leo Club, Dallastown Area Senior High School 

MCJROTC, Dallastown Area Cougar Association, Zone 4-B 

Lions, Bethlehem United Methodist Church, White Rose 

Friends of NRA, Nell’s Market Fresh Foods, and Jerry’s Great 

Value!  Thanks to all of these amazing organizations, we have 

9 new benches to install this spring. 

 

 Come out and see for yourself the new and improved 

Dallastown Lions Club Community Park and consider renting 

our facility for your next family gathering, reunion, or party! 

 



ST. JOHN’S BLYMIRE’S 

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 
1009 Blymire Road, Dallastown 

Phone: (717) 244-0655 
 

2021 CHICKEN BBQ 

SCHEDULE 
 

April 10th  July 10th 

May 8th  August 14th 

June12th  September 11th    

  October 9th 

 

 

Dinners include ½ chicken, baked potato, roll & butter, all 

for $9.00! Sale hours are from 11 am until 1:00 pm. 

To reserve your dinners or for more information, please call 

the church office at (717) 244-0655. 

 
St. John's Blymires 

UCC 
 

Emmanuel’s closet is 

open every Saturday.  

8 am to 1:30 pm 

 

For more information on events and for general 

information, call the church at (717) 244-0655 or check 

out the sign on S. Pleasant Ave for future event 

information.  St. John’s Blymire’s UCC is located at 

1009 Blymire Road, Dallastown, PA  17313.  

 

CHRIST LUTHERAN 

CHURCH 
126 West Main Street • Dallastown,  

Phone: (717) 244-2605 
                        Fax: (717) 244-2210 

               Email: clc5@comcast.net 
                     Web: www.clcdallastown.org 

 
 
 

-----OPPORTUNITIES TO WORSHIP----- 
**If you plan to attend, please check our website for  

protocols and procedures** 

******** Sunday Services ******** 
8:00 am Blended/Contemporary Service 

10:30 am Traditional Service 

All services will be livestreamed on our YouTube channel:  

Christ Lutheran Church Dallastown 

 

******* Easter Week Services ******* 
March 28th - Palm Sunday Services 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

April 1st -  Maundy Thursday Service 7:00 pm 

Prayer Vigil after Maundy Thursday service until 6:00 pm 

Good Friday (schedule with Church Office) 

April 2th -  Good Friday Service 7:00 pm 

April 4th - Easter Morning Services 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

 

-------OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE-------- 

*****Soul Food Team***** 
Makes and distributes bag lunches every second Saturday 

morning 

Texas Hash Casseroles for the Soup Kitchen of York 

 
*****Emmanuel's Closet***** 

We are accepting non-perishable, non-expired goods 

 

 

--SCOUTS---- 

*Cub Pack 43* 
Open to all youth 

graduating from kindergarten through 5th grade 

Meetings are Monday evenings 6:30-8:00 pm 

Contact committee chairperson at 

cpack43ccdtown@gmail.com 

for more information 

 

****Boy Scout Troop 43**** 
Open to all youth from 6th grade through 12th grade 

Meetings are Monday evenings 6:30-8:30 pm 

Contact Scoutmaster Doran Frock at (717) 244-8392 

for more information 

 

 

------CHRIST LUTHERAN CHILD 

DEVELOPMENT CENTER------ 

(717) 244-4832 
*Member of the Keystone  STARS – Awarded 4 STARS 

*State licensed childcare program for children 6 weeks 

through 11 years old 

*Full-time, part-time, and before and after school care 

 for students of Dallastown Area School District  

*Provide an exceptional, high-quality educational 

experience for all young children 

*Creates a wholesome environment and provides 

stimulating  

 relationships for the social and emotional development of 

emerging personalities 

*Creates a safe and comfortable atmosphere where all 
children can thrive 

*Provides a spiritual atmosphere in which children may 

come to an early understanding of God and all things 

sacred.  
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SENIOR NEWS………………… 
 

 

APPRISE 
 

 

 

APPRISE is the Pennsylvania State Health Insurance 

Assistance Program. APPRISE volunteers are specially 

trained to answer your questions about Medicare, 

Medicaid, Medigap, prescription drugs, preventive care, 

and to assist you with your paperwork. The counselors 

have direct access to State and Federal Medicare 

information and resources.  

 

Currently, all appointments are being conducted over the 

phone or virtually.  

 

Call the York County Area Agency on Aging at       

(717) 771-9008 or (800) 632-9073.  

 

 

 

 

 

FROM YORK 

COUNTY AREA 

AGENCY ON 

AGING….. 
 

 

DO YOU HAVE CONCERNS ABOUT FALLING? 
 

The York County Area Agency on Aging will be 

offering classes for people to learn how to manage the 

risk of falling and increase activity levels.  The free 

classes are part of an award-winning series called “A 

Matter of Balance”. 
 

A matter of Balance is meant for people who have 

concerns about falling, have fallen in the past, have 

restricted their activities because of falling concerns or 

are interested in improving balance, flexibility and 

strength. 
 

The program emphasizes practical strategies to manage 

falls.  For more information or to pre-register for the 

classes at (717) 771-9610. 

 

 

RENT-A-KID 
 

The Rent-A-Kid program, sponsored 

by the York County Area Agency on 

Aging (YCAAA), is a unique, 

intergenerational program bringing senior citizens and 

teenagers together.  York County senior citizens, 60 

years of age or older, who need help with household 

chores, odd jobs, and yard work are matched with a 

teenager in their area who can assist.  The recommended 

payment is $5.00 per hour, but is negotiable depending 

upon the job.   
 

Don’t wait – arrange for help with your chores BEFORE 

you need it.  Call (717) 771-9103 or (800) 632-9073 for 

information on Rent-A-Kid participants in your area. 

 

 

YORK COUNTY 

GOLDEN 

CONNECTIONS 

COMMUNITY             

CENTER 

20-C GOTHAM PLACE RED LION PA 17356 

(717) 244-7229 
 

Kasie Ream, Director of Social Services 

socialservices@gcccenter.com 
 

WHAT DOES THE GOLDEN CONNECTIONS 

COMMUNITY CENTER OFFER? 
 

Since our founding the goal of the Golden Connections 

Community Center has been to assist and empower the 

older adults of the Red Lion and Dallastown Area to remain 

part of a thriving community environment for as long as 

they are willing and able.  The GCCC offers a wide range 

of free services and programs to seniors age 60 and above.  

Activities include those that respond to the social, cultural, 

economic, emotional, and physical needs of the older adult, 

thus encouraging independence, stimulating growth, 

alleviating loneliness, and providing volunteer 

opportunities.  Counseling, referral services, and provision 

of home delivered and congregate meals are also an 

important part of our mission.  

 

You can come visit the Golden Connections Community 

Center Monday thru Friday from 8:30 am to 2:30 pm or 

visit our website at www.gcccenter.com. 

mailto:socialservices@gcccenter.com
http://www.gcccenter.com/


 



                                                                                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Are you a veteran or do you know any veterans? 

rabbittransit partners with 3P Ride, a non-profit 

organization, to offer various types of veteran 

transportation. One program offers transportation to 

local VA hospitals.  This service is offered Monday 

through Friday and is no cost to veterans within Adams, 

Columbia, Cumberland, Dauphin, Montour and York 

Counties. For this program, veterans are encouraged to 

complete a basic application for shared ride service. 

Shared ride service aids in supplementing additional 

rider transportation options such as local medical, 

pharmacy, socialization or grocery trips and allows more 

veterans the opportunity to ride.  Veterans should call   

(800) 632-9063 and press option 4.  

Another service offered for veterans is a transportation 

program to help with employment opportunities. 

Veterans may obtain an 11-Ride Pass for the fixed route 

systems in these counties to attend job interviews.  Once 

a job has been secured, a monthly pass is provided for 

four months.  The cost will be applied in a step-down 

fashion.  All vehicles are ADA accessible.  For more 

information on the veteran’s employment transportation 

program, call (717) 846-5562, ext. 

1630 or email vets@3P-Ride.org. 

HAWAIIAN 

CHICKEN 

KABOBS    

 

INGREDIENTS 
  1/4 cup soy sauce (or tamari)  

  1/4 cup canned pineapple juice 

  3 tablespoons honey (or brown sugar)  

  2 tablespoons sesame oil l 1/2 teaspoon garlic 

powder                                               

  1/4 teaspoon ground ginger 

  1/4 teaspoon salt 

  1/4 teaspoon ground black pepper 

  1/4 cup cold water whisked 

  1 tablespoon corn starch 

  4 boneless, skinless chicken breasts, trimmed and 

cut into 1 1/2-inch pieces 

  3-4 bell peppers, cut into 1 1/2-inch pieces (colors 

of your choice) 

  1 large red onion, cut into 1 1/2-inch pieces 

  2 cups pineapple chunks 

  1-2 tablespoons olive oil (or more sesame oil) 

  oil or grill cooking spray for grill grates 

INSTRUCTIONS 

1. Create marinade* in a small sauce pan over 

medium heat by whisking together soy sauce, 

pineapple juice, honey, sesame oil, garlic 

powder, ground ginger, salt and pepper. Bring 

to a simmer. Separately, whisk together cold 

water and corn starch until combined. Slowly 

stream cornstarch mixture into marinade. 

Whisk all together. Return to a simmer; allow 

to simmer, whisking occasionally, for 3-4 

minutes until marinade thickens. Remove from 

heat. Set aside. 

2. Place diced chicken in a large plastic zip-top 

bag or bowl. Add half of marinade; toss to coat 

chicken. Seal/cover chicken; refrigerate at least 

1 hour up to 4 hours. 

3. If using wooden skewers, soak in water for at 

least 30 minutes. 

4. Preheat grill to medium heat.** 

5. Alternately thread chicken, peppers, onion and 

pineapple onto skewers. Brush olive oil on 

vegetables. 

6. Oil grill grate. Place kabobs on grill over 

medium heat. Grill, turning every 4-5 minutes 

and basting with remaining marinade until 

chicken is done; about 15-20 minutes. 

mailto:vets@3P-Ride.org
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